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AVON TERRACE- REVIEW OF PARKING TIME RESTRICTION TO CONSIDER
EXTENDING TO A 2 HOUR LIMIT.

The Council is seeking your views on two proposals to change the restricted parking in Avon Terrace.
The two proposals are:

1. To extend the restricted parking in Avon Terrace on both sides of the road to the
intersection with Christie Retreat.

This proposal is the result of a request from a business owner in the area of the extension.

2. Amend the current time restriction of one hour in Avon Terrace to two hours.

The Council is proposing this amendment as a result of community feedback following
recent moves to enforce the one hour restriction. The Council received feedback that the
one hour restriction did not provide adequate time for many people to complete business in
the CBD.

The Council believes that a two hour maximum would strike a balance between a reasonable
time to complete business and the need to keep the car parks turning over to allow easy
access to the CBD. It is noted that there is ample parking in the vicinity of the CBD for visits
expected to take longer than two hours.

If both proposals are adopted the parking on both sides of Avon Terrace from the intersection with
South Street to the intersection with Christie Retreat will be two hours. The ten minute time restricted
bays near the post office and the Disability Parking bays will remain unchanged.

NOTE: The restricted zone correctly described above is slightly different to the description published
in the “Voice of York” pages in York and Districts Community Matters.

Should you wish to comment on this proposal you may make a submission in writing to the Chief
Executive Officer, Shire of York, PO Box 22 York WA 6302 or by email to records@york.wa.gov.au by
4.00pm Tuesday 16" February 2016.

Any enquiries about this notice should be directed to Sharla at the Shire of York Office — 9641 2233.

Mark Dacombe
ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
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